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MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING OF THE ELECTORATE OF COLYTON PARISH IN THE FEOFFEES TOWN HALL, COLYTON  ON 18TH APRIL 2012 AT 7pm.

Present, Cllrs A Parr (Chair) , C Collier, R Collier, S Real, M Mann, H West, J Hay, C Pady, K Clifford, S Smith, R Turner, Dist Cllrs H Parr, G Godbeer, Peter Halse (for part of the meeting), one member of the press, 24 members of the public and Liz Berry (Clerk) APPENDIX 1
1. The meeting started at 1930 and Cllr A Parr, the Chairman, welcomed everyone to the meeting

2. Apologies for Absence – Cllr Alan Davis, PC Steve Speariett, PCSO Mike McGauley, Nigel Speller and Mr & Mrs B Fowkes.

3. The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 20th April 2011 were approved and signed with a correction to item 2 – Mr Speller not Spiller.

4. There were no matters arising from the minutes

5. Cllr Parr read out the police report – APPENDIX 2. There were 69 crimes reported in 2011, the second lowest total since 2004. July was the busiest month with 13 crimes. Criminal damage (12) and theft (11) saw their lowest totals. Burglary – thefts from other buildings (15) was the highest total. Burglary – Dwellings (4) saw the lowest total. There had been no further reports of doorstep thefts of milk. The first three months of 2012 have seen their lowest crime total.

The police will continue conducting patrols at caravan site, farms and allotments to try and reduce theft from outbuildings. The force is still under re-organisation, which will affect policing levels and operational policing.

Cllr Parr confirmed that Colyton Parish Council had written to the Chief Constable regarding the re-organisation but were unhappy with the response.

6. Parish Council:

a. Review of the year ended 31st March 2012.

Cllr Parr reported a busy year for the Parish Council. There had been 4 new councillors after the election last year and he thanked both them and the other councillors for all their hard work and support over the last year. There are 3 ongoing issues:

i)  Local Plan – more on that later

ii) Proposed Stop Line Way cycle route

iii) Developing the MUGA area.

Two issues were now resolved:

i) Post Office  - now operating as a Post Office Local service from Wilkes

ii) Library redevelopment

He thanked all those concerns for their hard work and sustained efforts in resolving these issues.

b. Committee Reports:   

a) Finance – Cllr C Collier - APPENDIX 3.

Cllr Collier presented the accounts in draft form as they have yet to be audited by the accountants.

The accounts show a deficit of £3130.09  - of this, £3000 was a second payment recorded in this financial year to Colyton Memorial Hall so in reality the Council had done well to balance their accounts. Receipts were up slightly and the Council had requested a modest increase in the precept for this year.

b) Planning – 
Cllr R Collier -  APPENDIX 4

Cllr B Collier informed the meeting that thee had been 66 planning applications during the past year. He thanked the retiring tree warden, Jim Cady for all his help & support and asked for a volunteer to take his place. He also thanked Cllr Real for his support as Planning Vice Chair and John Rollings for all the work he has done in the Parish.

c) Amenities –
Cllr C Pady – APPENDIX 5

Cllr Pady briefly went through the amenities that had been reported on at the annual inspection in June. In the main all are looking in good shape. There are some planned works to the low walls in the cemetery needed and the refurbishment of the Playground equipment is being considered. The MUGA games area is a slow process. Pam Rattray asked why it had taken 4 years to move the soil? Cllr Pady stated that various contractors have been asked to quote for the landscaping and removal of the soil heap and funding is being sought for the project. 

Eric Mawer commented on the willingness of pupils, over 20 years ago, from Colyton Grammar School to get involved in project that counted towards their Duke of Edinburgh award schemes and perhaps there were projects that they could undertake today? Cllr Pady thanked him for this suggestion and will look into it.

Cllr Pady said that the Playing Fields Liaison Committee had been formed and will meet soon.

Ken Underdown thanked John Rollings for all his care and attention in maintaining the churchyard. He also thanked the Clerk and the volunteers who helped John in the painting of the Church railings. He was grateful to the Chair for his continuing support on the Church Fabric Committee and felt that we should all be grateful in having Hilary as our current rector.

d)  Parish Path Partnership  (P3) – Cllr Mark Mann


Cllr Mann reported that he had taken on this role when he became a councillor but he’d also taken on various other roles which meant his time had been spread quite thinly and he was now relinquishing the P3 role. There had been several tidy-ups and repairs undertaken of bridges & gates in the last year. The Ham Lane issue is still unresolved although it has now been confirmed that it is not the resident’s responsibility. Foot Path 6 is subject to a decision from the planning inspectorate.

The footpaths are well used and there is  a very active Rambler group which report back any issues. It is hoped to appoint a new P3 co-ordinator in the next month or so.

7. Guest Speaker - Cllr Peter Halse – Chairman of EDDC 

Cllr Halse gave some personal background information to the assembled meeting, he was a local lad, born in Sidmouth. He had represented Honiton and was elected to Council in 1985. He was most proud that in that year he championed the continued operation of Colyton Grammar School in the face of opposition and a government policy of closure but was pleased that the decision was deferred and GCS was saved from the chop and has gone on to be one of the most successful Grammar Schools in the country. 

He asked the meeting if they knew the answer to the following -  What does the Council do? And What does the Chair do? He went on to explain that the Chair was the conscious of the Council, a bit like a referee but most of the Council’s work was carried out by elected members, portfolio holders and a whole slew of backroom workers. 

There were several issues affecting the council today, he had just attended a meeting on housing, where the government release of control of the housing stock has allowed EDDC to buy back their housing stock after borrowing £84m to do so. This change in policy will also allow the District Council to build it’s own housing.

He touched on the Local Development Framework and growth point in the ‘West End’ with over £50m being allocated to develop the area.

He welcomed Localism and saw it as a chance to return local decision making to local people and was pleased to see so many residents here this evening. He was hoping to attend as many parish/town council meetings as he could and commented that the County Councillors areas is so broad that they could not always attend local meetings.

Clive Stone thanked Cllr Halse for attending the meeting and in view of his support for localism asked for his opinion and support for the residents of Colyford with the proposed placement of the Toucan crossing.

Cllr Halse replied that he was sure that the County Councillor was involved and working towards a solution but he will look into it.

The Chair thanked Cllr Halse for his report and welcomed the second speaker 

Wendy Cann  - Chair of LINK – Appendix 6


       Wendy thanked Cllr Parr for this opportunity to explain the role that LINK plays in the community.  She gave some background history to it’s formation in 1982 by Pat Goate & Peter Foster after an elderly resident fell ill and was unable to seek help. In January 1983 a Good Neighbourhood Scheme was set up with street co-ordinators taking responsibility for their local area. In 1985 the first Link Lines booklet was published, at this time it was just for Colyton not Colyford. In 1987 the hospital car service was initiated. Today over 50+ volunteer drivers provide a valuable service co-ordinated by Sue Pither who puts drivers in touch with those who request the service and an agreed  payment is made directly to the driver. Volunteer drivers are always needed and Wendy urged anyone who could help to get in touch.

Link organise events throughout the year, the Annual Coffee Morning is the only fund raising event and is on 11th August this year, there is also an Annual Tea Party (10th October)  and the AGM on 30th May.

LINK gives various donations to local organisations in the area and have helped provide kissing gates on some of the footpaths, kitchen equipment, notice boards at the front of the Town Hall, a donation to the Reece Strawbridge Trust, they send cards to local residents who have gone into hospital and provide information and welcome new residents to the area.  The clock on the Reece Strawbridge building was a donation by LINK in memory of Pat Goate.

Colyford is now part of the LINK programme and Howard West & friends help to keep the 370 households there informed of the services LINK provide. In total 1400 households are covered by 85 street links providing help & information. 

There is a need for a street link in St Johns Close if anyone would be happy to volunteer?

The new edition of Link Lines will be published shortly.

8. Colyton Chamber of Feoffees – Chairman -  Mr P Richards – APPENDIX 7

Phillip Richards the Chair of the Feoffees gave the meeting some background information on the traditions & principals of the Colyton Feoffees. He explained their role as a charity and the donations made this year, a total of £3716.82, the most significant being £2000 towards the refurbishment of the Library and £1029 to Colyton Primary School for the purchase of a new maths project pack.

The Feofees had also purchased over 200 new chairs for the Town Hall, with the help of a donation from the Carnival Committee, and installed the first phase of the new Christmas lights on the front of the Town Hall.

He reiterated that the Feoffees have always  strived to support parishioners, maintaining its charitable objective and will continue to make a positive contribution for the future benefit of all.

9. Local Plan  -  Cllr A Parr

Cllr Parr explained the importance of the Local Plan. It will be the development blueprint for the local area until 2026. He reiterated Colyton Parish Councils comments that had been made and adopted by EDDC. 

There will be no extension to the built up area boundary.

The Green wedges between Colyford & Seaton and Colyton & Colyford will be maintained.

Any housing will be infill only up to 35 in number.

10 The Reece Strawbridge Centre – Cllr M Mann – APPENDIX 8
Cllr Mann reported that the Youth Club is running twice a week and in the future will be manned by local volunteers rather than Devon Youth. This will allow greater flexibility and be more in line with the requirements of the youth of Colyton & Colyford.

More occasional users are using the building and the Colyton Theatre group have moved into downstairs.

Exterior work is ongoing.

11  Devon County Council –  County Cllr Sara Randall-Johnson – not in attendance – no report received.

12   East Devon District Council – District Cllrs H Parr & G Godbeer

Cllr Graham Godbeer

He thanked Peter Halse for his presentation and stated what a pleasure it was to work with him.

He commented on his continuing support of the CPC in maintaining the green wedge and has supported this at every opportunity, he is pleased it is in the Local plan and is now sacrosanct. 

With regards to the Stop Line Way he has worked tirelessly to try to bring people together to try to improve the proposed route and is hoping for a better solution than the one proposed.

He gave the meeting an insight into his work on the relocation committee panel. This project is dealing with the possible relocation of the Council Offices to a site in Honiton. He explained the need for such a move but explained that it would not take place unless it was cost neutral and sustainable in the future. The current property is costing in excess of £300,000 in energy costs and is a rabbit warren of offices. Staff are working more from home with new technologies and it is hoped that this can be encouraged in the future.

A project manager has been appointed to look into the viability of the scheme and a decision to go or not will be made on October 18th.

The District Council had also looked at the various assets – over £100m worth and is considering the disposals of those that do not work and the possibility of passing them onto the local communities for them to manage. This is an ongoing initiative and the idea is to benefit the EDDC and keep council taxes low.

He had been very involved with the Local Plan and the Economic Strategy document which covered such issues as developing tourism/ agriculture/ ‘the ‘west end’ development and improved broadband services to the area. This document, part of the framework policy until 2026, provides the blueprint to try to improve the economy of the area and to encourage higher skilled and higher paid jobs in what has been historically a low pay county but with high house prices where families could not afford to stay here.

He was pleased that the ‘succession’ of farms is being adopted. This allows farmers where, if the agricultural need shows it is necessary, to build a second dwelling for agricultural workers ( usually a son or son in law) thus ensuring the farm remains in the same family.

He gave the meeting an overview of the new town of Cranbrook. Three developers have built three different style of houses which go on sell from 18th May. The community buildings are well under way as is the Primary School, which will accept pupils from September 2012. This is a very exciting development with  a whole new community in the making. There is a PowerPoint presentation available for parish councils which he will present if asked.

The aim of this new strategy is to provide 6500 houses and 13000 new jobs by 2026, a tall order but encouraging progress is being made and will have a positive impact on the whole area.

He thanked the Parish Council for their support.

Cllr Helen Parr.

Cllr Parr explained the timetable that the Local Plan would go through before being hopefully submitted and found sound by a Government Inspector in December 2012. 

She reiterated the CPC’s submission and explained the background and future implications of the Local Plan.

She said that EDDC has accepted retaining the green wedges and retaining the existing built up boundaries of Colyton & Colyford.

She encouraged everyone to take a look at the National Planning Policy Framework document, as this is an important document as well.

Cllr Parr reminded everyone that EDDC only gets 8p from every £1 raised in Council Tax. The rest of the money goes to the Police (11p). Fire & Rescue services (5p), County Council (74p) and town & parish councils. EDDC had not raised their portion of the council tax for three years now even thought the Government grant had been reduced. She encouraged everyone to take a look at the leaflet that came with the Council Tax bills as it contained a lot of interesting and informative material.

She went through the main project at EDDC – Local Plan, Relocation of EDDC and the development at the growth point near Exeter (Cranbrook & the Science Park).

Cllr Smith asked about the costs of moving and the disposal of the current site?

Cllr Parr replied that the valuation of the current site and all the proposed relocation sites were taken into account. The District Council currently owns one of the sites proposed in Honiton but it may be more valuable if sold for development rather than used for relocation. All options and proposals will be considered.

Cllr Godbeer explained the role of the Project Manager. He also said that EDDC would like to make a profit from the relocation exercise and perhaps fund a brand new sub office in Exmouth.

Mrs Nicholson wondered who would supply all the jobs for the new residents in Cranbrook?

Cllr H Parr reassured her the town had been planned so that people could cycle or walk to work at the Sky Park industrial site (a private company industrial estate) or the Science Park which will be linked to the new town. The concept was to provide jobs as well as houses as Exeter has grown so fast that there is a desperate need for both, Transport links will also be vitally important in bringing people into the area and a new station is being constructed as well as integrated bus links. This will be a sustainable new community.

Eric Mawer asked about promoting the tourism industry in East Devon and felt the District Council were very bad at encouraging visitors to enjoy the natural resources on our doorstep and the many adventure activities that could be undertaken by residents and visitors alike. He felt EDDC could be making more of an effort.

Cllr Godbeer reiterated his role in the Economic Strategy Committee and the policy to use the natural assets of the district to strengthen & widen the economic health of the area. There is a marketing campaign to attract people to the area and there will be a dedicated visitor website created in conjunction with local chamber of commerce and the Council. Mr Mawer felt that the inland route to Exmouth, the East Devon Way had been rather neglected, there being no published walkers guide.

Cllr Godbeer thanked him for his comments.

11 Meeting Venues – open discussion

Cllr A Parr explained the background to this discussion. The Parish Council rents the offices upstairs and uses the board room for most of its meeting. This is the preferred venue as the office is just next-door. There had been a council discussion last week on the various options and it had been agreed to bring it to this meeting for discussion.

Mr David Mann asked why it could not be held in the Mortimer Room? Pam Rattray supported this request. 

Cllr A Parr explained that the use of the Board Room was included in the rent the Council pays, the Mortimer Room would incur extra payment (currently £27) but if any resident wanted to attend the Council meeting personally and felt there was an access problem they could request the clerk to relocate the meeting to the Mortimer Room. 

12 Any matters raised by members of the public

Denis Baker commented on the DCC proposal to delay the start of the works on the Toucan crossing until June. He told the meeting that Cllr Randall Johnson had told him at a public meeting that if she was elected a pedestrian crossing would be her first and vital priority for the residents of Colyford. He was very disappointed.  The proposed location is plain stupidity and no consideration at all has been given to what the local residents want. Something positive should be done!

Mrs M Johnson was disappointed that the proposed resurfacing of Queen St did not take place as scheduled. Local residents had been told by letter it was happening but had not been told why it didn’t happen. She had heard that two utility companies were going to dig the area up at some point but had been unable to find out who they were and when that was going to happen. Her letters to Highways & Lester Wilmington remain unanswered and she is not happy with the situation. The road surface is dangerous and causes a hazard for cyclist. Water lodged in potholes are splashing onto her door and rotting the wood and yet nobody appears to care.

Cllr A Parr said Highways had told us the same, and the road would be resurfaced after the utility works but we had been given no timescale. We will chase it up and get back to her. The lack of direct communication to her is not good and we will also look into that.

Pam Rattray welcomed the two new dropped kerbs but was disappointed that nothing had been done at the Library end of Market Place.

Cllr A Parr agreed with her.

Eric Mawer expressed concern at the situation at the Queen Court pavement/Queen St junction. Barriers had been placed there to protect the school children who use this as access to the Primary school yet cars are now parking on the kerbs alongside this barrier making it very difficult to view traffic coming down Queen St. Can the Council approach highways for double yellow lines to be painted on that section?

Cllr A Parr said we would look into it and bring it to the attention of the traffic group meting.

Cllr C Collier went through the programme of events for the Jubilee Celebrations – APPENDIX 9

There being no other business the meeting ended at 2105.

NB The Appendices can be viewed in the Council Offices within the published opening hours.

Annual Parish Meeting – Minutes 2012         E.Berry Clerk   19/4/12


